
 
TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Common Council 
FROM: Josh Finch, City Administrator  
DATE: September 8th, 2023 
RE: Monthly Newsletter 
 

These are some exciting times here in the City of Hillsboro! It is extremely 

encouraging to see the dedication and ongoing efforts of the City Council, 

Commissions, and City Staff come to see completion in many of the projects and 

activities highlighted in this newsletter if anyone has any questions, please feel free to 

contact us at city hall (608)-489-2521. 

Administrator Update: The Tractor Pull and the Labor Day Celebration were a lot of 

fun. This year for the Tractor Pull, the City of Hillsboro was recognized for it’s many 

years of supporting this terrific community event. Now that we’re into September, we’re 

sad to announce that the City Pool has closed for the season, but we are so thankful for 

everyone that came out and utilized the pool. It’s always sad when this time of the year 

rolls around with the closure of most summer activities and back to school… and that 

dreaded S-word!  

Police Spotlight: August was a busy month with 161 calls for service with our local PD 

and several other calls handled by Vernon County due to vacation. The Tractor Pull 

went off with no issues, and we managed to make it through Labor Day! While the 

temperature has not dropped yet, we all know that snow will be here before long, and 

we would like to remind everyone that the Common Council adopted City Ordinance 

#01-2023 which regulates the use of  

Library Spotlight:  
Hillsboro Public Library-  
Crafts nights & Stories for Sprouts starting Sept. 2023 thru May 2024, check the 
library for dates!   
Young Adult (12-17YO) – Game nights 4-6pm, 2nd & 4th Thursdays. 
Adult - Boost your brain and memory class- *date change* September 6 —October 18 
(no class 9/20) 1:00-2:30pm pre-register w/ Vernon County ADRC 608.637.5201. 
Book club- September 20th 1:00-2:00pm – Book ‘All Gone: A Memoir of My Mother’s 

Dementia.’ Free refreshments 



 
Hillsboro School District Spotlight: School is back in session, and we hope everyone 

has a great welcome back to school! 

 
PUBLIC WORK SPOTLIGHT:  It's the dog days of summer! Department staff 

completed painting the roof of the large shelter in Albert Field Memorial Park. Trees are 

continually being pruned back next to roadways and alleys for safer travels. The Labor 

Day parade went wonderfully, our department thanks the citizens of Hillsboro for 

adhering to the temporary parking zones during the tractor pull and parade. 

MINUTES FOR BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: All meeting minutes are uploaded to 

the website upon approval. Please follow the link below for the most updated 

information & meeting minutes: https://www.hillsborowi.com/agendas_minutes  

Respectfully, 

Josh Finch 

City Administrator- Hillsboro, WI 

https://www.hillsborowi.com/agendas_minutes

